












13th Feb 2025. Submission regarding Dyurrite Cultural landscape Management Plan Amendment 

Melissa Edwards, 

Additional points: 

PV has negligently failed to engage with the established PV (formally ministerially appointed) Mount 

Arapiles-Tooan State Park Advisory Committee that has been in operation for three decades, in the 

development of this draft plan. 

PV has adopted instead an 'inform only' approach in the development of this plan which is antithetical to 

the Letter of Collaboration between Climbing Victoria and Parks Victoria, drawn up and in 2023, refer to 

attachment: Letter of Collaboration Dec 2023.pdf 

PV should consult with LTO's when making decisions about which areas should and shouldn't be 'LTO 

only designated' climbing areas. Leaving this decision to be made by those with no knowledge of the 

climbing guiding industry and TOs neglects industry expertise and practical considerations. That said, as a 

rock climbing guide myself, I do not support LTO only designated climbing areas for the following reasons 

and this is widely supported by LTOs and Climbing Victoria: 

Routes must be available for both guided trips and independent practice 

"Licensed Tour Operators Only" access would undermine educational goals 

Students need to return to practice on familiar terrain 

Development of independent skills requires ongoing access 

Creates artificial barriers to skill progression 

May encourage unsafe practices 

While "Licensed Tour Operators Only" access might seem like a solution, it would fundamentally 

undermine our goal of developing independent, skilled and conscientious outdoor users. We need these 

areas to be accessible to both guided groups and the general public to maintain educational standards 

while respecting cultural and environmental values. 

All attachments referred to in this document are here: 
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